
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Biomedical Ethics Research 
Summer Undergraduate Program 
Mayo Clinic seeks applicants for its 2024 summer 
undergraduate program in empirical bioethics research. 
Up to six students will be selected to participate. 

 
The Summer Undergraduate Program in Biomedical 
Ethics Research provides students with an 
unparalleled research experience to prepare them for 
careers in healthcare, science, law, or bioethics. 

 
Each student is placed with a faculty mentor to 
contribute to a particular ethics research project, lasting 
approximately 10 weeks, beginning in late May or early 
June. In addition to conducting mentored research, 
students also receive a robust ethics education 
curriculum. 

 
Interested applicants should apply to job posting 
313554 (Rochester undergraduate intern), 313590 
(Rochester graduating seniors), 316142 (Arizona 
undergrad & seniors) at jobs.mayoclinic.org by 11:59pm 
CST January 22, 2024. 

 
Candidates must attach the following to the online 
application: 

 
• Cover letter describing career goals and how 

biomedical ethics research relates to those goals 
• Resume/CV 
• 5-10 page writing sample, preferably on a 

topic in biomedical ethics 
• Current, unofficial college transcript 
• Two letters of recommendation from research 

mentors or undergraduate professors sent directly to 
Dr. Richard Sharp at bioethics@mayo.edu 

 
QUALIFICATIONS 
Successful applicants will be: 
• Committed to pursuing a career related to 

biomedical ethics 
• Able to work independently 
• Proficient in written and verbal communication 
• Highly motivated to learn new research methods 
• Currently be enrolled in an undergraduate 

degree program 
• Able to pass a background check and post-

offer placement assessment prior to their 
start date 

Visa sponsorship is not available for these 
positions. See SURF option below if you are an 
international student. 
 

SURF OPTION 
Students (including international students) who are 
interested in a future PhD or MD/PhD in Clinical and 
Translational Science (CTS) may also consider the 
SURF program through the Mayo Clinic Graduate School 
of Biomedical Sciences. Describe your interests in 
biomedical ethics as they relate to CTS in your 
application. The SURF deadline is February 1, 2024. 
 

TO LEARN MORE 
Visit: https://tinyurl.com/MayoSuper  
 
Or Contact: 
Ann Allen 
Biomedical Ethics Education Administration 
Coordinator  
email: bioethics@mayo.edu. 
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